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From the Principal's desk
Dear Parents/Guardians, 

Thank you 
Thank you for your support in settling students into the 2023 school year and transitioning them into their new year levels. The staff value and 
appreciate all the families that made the time to participate in the initial parent teacher meetings. 
Smoking
A reminder to all families that smoking on school sites and within 4 metres of the school boundary is prohibited. Our staff and students do not 
enjoy the smoke blown in by the wind into the classroom windows and doors. If you are a smoker, please ensure that you choose to smoke  
more than four metres away from the school boundary.
Clearway
A reminder to all families that the double gates on the Raleighs Road side of the school and the gates to the dump master must be kept clear 
at all times. If the school requires an ambulance on site, they enter via the gates at Raleigh’s Road. Unfortunately cars have recently been 
spotted parking in this clearway. Please ensure that you do not park in front of the gates on Raleigh’s Rd or in front of the dump master.
Please don’t approach kids in the yard
Please do not approach other students in the yard – students feel intimidated and unsafe when approached by a strange adult. If you see an 
incident or you have a concern with any child other than your own, please do not approach them, please notify the teacher on yard duty or 
your child’s classroom teacher.
School Council
Thank you to our members of School Council whose term of office (2021 - 2022) is now complete - Laura Rees (School Council President), 
Justin Rees, Anna Vlahovic, Craig Byham and Sheree Lucas. We appreciate your support in leading our school community. Congratulations to 
Cameron Willey for being appointed School Council President and Tiffany Crossland for being appointed Vice President for 2023. 
Staffing Update
We welcome to our staff our new Education Support member working in the classrooms, Kylie Fairbrother, please make her feel welcome.



From the Principal's desk
Nights Reading - 35 Nights is the goal
How is your child tracking towards 35 nights reading? Remember that reading each day, including the weekend counts. 

Please wait outside for the end of day pick up
This is a friendly reminder to parents, that when picking up your children, please do not congregate outside doorways and in the corridor. We 
ask parents not to wait in the corridors as there is not enough room when students exit the classrooms and the corridors become 
over-crowded and a fire hazard in the event of an evacuation. We remind families to ensure that they are social distancing. Thank you for 
your support.  

Privacy Collection Notice 

Our school collects, uses, discloses and stores student and parent personal information for standard school functions or where permitted by 
law, as stated in the Schools’ Privacy Policy.

Please take time to read our school’s collection notice, found on our website http://meltonps.vic.edu.au/. We ask parents to also review the 
guidance we provide on how we use [Microsoft 365/Google Workspace for Education] safely at the school and what parents can do to further 
protect their child’s information. If after reviewing the guidance, you have any questions or concerns regarding your child using [Microsoft 
365/Google Workspace for Education], please contact the school. For more information about privacy, refer to: Schools’ Privacy Policy — 
information for parents. The Department of Education and Training (the Department) values your privacy and is committed to protecting the 
personal and health information that schools collect.

Vanessa Harrison
Principal

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/schoolsprivacypolicy.aspx


Key Dates for Term 1, 2023
February

22nd Foundation students not required at school 
23rd Breakfast Club Cooking Class - 3:10pm
24th House fun event 2pm
24th Melton Minis 2pm
27th Teeth on Wheels
27th Rugby Blitz Incursion - selected classes
28th District Swimming Carnival - selected students

March
1st Teeth on Wheels
2nd Breakfast Club Cooking Class - 3:10pm
3rd Fun Run
3rd Teeth on Wheels
6th Teeth on Wheels
7th Divisional Swimming Carnival - selected kids

March
8th Teeth on Wheels
10th Teeth on Wheels
10th Gr6 Lightning Premiership
10th Melton Minis 2pm 
13th Labour Day Holiday - No School
15th - 27th Naplan Gr 3 & Gr 5
24th F-6 Cross Country
24th Melton Minis 2pm
28th Regional swimming - selected students

April
3rd - 4th Grade 5 Camp
6th - Last day of term 1, 2:30pm dismissal.

Foundation students commence 
full time from March.



Term Dates
Term 1 - 30th January - 

6th April

Term 2 - 24th April - 
23rd June

Term 3 - 10th July - 
15th September

Term 4 - 2nd October - 
20th December

Curriculum Days
Term 2 - Tuesday the 13th June

Term 3 - Friday 11th August 

Term 4 - Monday 6th November
                   Wednesday 20th December

Teacher Professional Practice Days
Thursday 1st June

Wednesday 22nd November



Literacy
Take Home Readers - As part of our MPS 
homework policy, students should be reading 
each night. Students can log their night reading 
in the reading logs/diaries. 
The target for the term is 35 nights of reading. 

Spelling Folders - Students should have 
now received their spelling word folders. 
These are the words they will learn 
throughout the year as part of our Spelling 
Mastery Program. 
Please get students to play spelling games 
or write them in sentences to practise their 
spelling. Keep an eye out for emails to know 
what lesson number your child is up to. 

Questions to ask during reading:
1. What do you think the book is about? 
2. What happened in the book? 
3. What is something you liked in the book?



35 nights reading is the goal!
All students should have receive their 
take home readers this week. 

Our goal is for every child in the school 
to read 35+ nights during term 1! Reading 
each night and on weekends counts!

It is simple, listen to your child read, 
sign their reading diary/school diary and 
that is one night completed! Repeat 34 
more times during the term and your 
child will receive a merit ribbon from the 
members of our Principal Class team! 



Camps, Sports, Excursion Fund (CSEF) $$$
Every Victorian child should have access to the world of learning opportunities that exist beyond the classroom. The Camps, 
Sports and Excursions Fund helps ensure that no student will miss out on the opportunity to join their classmates for important, 
educational and fun activities. It is part of making Victoria the Education State and the Government’s commitment to breaking 
the link between a student’s background and their outcomes.

School camps provide children with inspiring experiences in the great outdoors. Excursions encourage a deeper understanding of how the world works while sports 
teach teamwork, discipline and leadership.  All are a part of a healthy curriculum.

CSEF is provided by the Victorian Government to assist eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting activities.

If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF. A special consideration category also exists for 
asylum seeker and refugee families. The allowance is paid to the school to use towards expenses relating to camps, excursions or sporting activities for the benefit 
of your child.

 The annual CSEF amount per student is:
• $125 for primary school students

HOW TO APPLY
New applicants should contact the school office to obtain a CSEF application form or download from the website below.

If you applied for CSEF at your child's school last year, you do not need to complete an application form this year unless there has been a change in your 
family circumstances. 
You only need to complete an application form if any of the following changes have occurred:

·         new student enrolments; your child has started or changed schools this year.
·         changed family circumstances; such as a change of custody, change of name, concession card number, or new siblings commencing this year.

 

Applications should be lodged as soon as possible, with schools accepting them until 23rd June



How you can support your child 
with learning at home

● Have a routine and set expectations.
● Make sure your child has a space to work in.
● Provide a level of supervision suitable to your child’s 

stage of development and individual needs.
● Monitor communications from teachers and the school.
● Check in with your child often to help them manage 

and pace their work.
● Monitor how much time your child is spending online.
● Balance your child’s work around your own working 

requirements

Foundation Students

Foundation students will 
now commence their first 
full week of school on 
Monday the 27th February. 

Their last Wednesday off 
school is Wednesday 22nd 
February. 

Please note this may change if there are further 
school closures. 



Please make sure blue reader bags come to school each day. 
The teachers are already so impressed with how many students have moved up in 
their words.

Please stay up to date with reminders on ClassDojo and Compass. We have fun things 
like our Community Walk and Fun Run that require consent via Compass.

The grade 1’s are settling back into the school year wonderfully. 



Welcome to Grade 3 in 2023!
Wow! What a wonderful start to the year it has been! The Grade 3 students have really been working hard 

along with their teachers to complete our first 8 days of school. During this time we established our 
classroom agreements, set up our classroom libraries, and learned what literacy and numeracy lessons 
will look like in Grade 3. The children have really enjoyed getting to know all of their friends again and 

their Grade 3 teachers.
   

Mrs Coward 3A
Room 15

Miss Fritz 3B 
Room 16

Miss Prenga 3C 
Room 17

Mrs Geddes ES 
Room 17 

Reminders:

*Keep up with home 
reading each night and 
document when your child 
reads, using their home 
reading diary.

*Practise students’ spelling 
words with them using the 
Spelling Mastery folders 
which were sent home. 

*Remember to have a look 
back at our welcome note 
for what we will be 
working on this term. 



Welcome to Grade 5!

Ms Hamilton 
5A

Room 27 

Ms Dandy 
5B

Room 28 

Mrs Magnano and Mrs Strods
5C

Room 10 

Miss Guise 
5D

Room 11 

Just a few reminders:
❏ Students are encouraged to be reading 

each night. Students have a diary to record 
their nightly reading. Students should aim to 
read 35 nights in Term 1.  

❏ Keep an eye out on Dojo and Compass for 
special events coming this term. 

❏ Compass event that needs to be signed - 
Grade 5 Behaviour Management Plan. 

Ms Sposato, Mrs Borg and Mr Hunt are our 
Educational Support workers. 



Leadership at MPS begins early… 

The teachers in grade 5 are already on the hunt..

The selection process for the 2024 School Captains is a merit based process as listed below:

All grade 5 students in term 4 will be invited to write and present a speech to the members

of the Principal Class and their classroom teacher. 

All MPS Staff will then vote from the students that presented.

·         A short list of applicants will be made.

·         Students will then take a member of the Principal Class on a tour of the school

·         Students will then be individually interviewed.

·         We will also look at the student’s attendance, achievements, behaviour and efforts before a final decision will

 be made by a panel.

House Captains will run a little bit differently as the students will present to their peers, who will also have a vote. 

Staff will then vote and this information will be collected with the PE teacher and the Principal class. We will also look at the 
student’s attendance, achievements, behaviour and efforts before a final decision will be made by a panel.

Grade 5



WELCOME BACK TO
Performing Arts!

Meet the 
team!

Grade 5:  Fractured Fairy Tale Script

Grade 3:  Dramatic Elements 

Grade 2:  Improvisation

Grade 1: Story Telling 

Grade 4: Improvisation

Foundation:  What is Drama?

Grade 6: Create a 
Performance



Welcome back everyone!!

I am so excited to once 
again be able to be our 
representative in the 
Mental Health in Primary 
Schools program! In my 
first year in the role 
last year I learnt a lot 
and I look forward to 
continuing that learning 
and promoting mental 
health and wellbeing 
throughout this year as 
well.

Hopefully by now everyone 
has settled into their 
new class and are finding 
that coming to school is 
enjoyable.

Morning club, better known as Magnificent Mornings aims to help 
with this, whilst providing what we hope can be a positive 
experience to assist with the transition from home to school each 
morning.

Please don't hesitate to contact me if you would like to discuss 
the suitability of Magnificent Mornings for your child. The 
earlier we can intervene and make the experiences positive, the 
better.

Unfortunately that isn’t going to be the case for everyone. Last 
year, I was fortunate enough to be able to get a morning club up 
and running for those students who find coming to school 
difficult, have trouble separating from their families and also 
for those who just don't want to come.

This can be very difficult for all of those involved with a child 
who is struggling.

Tammy Jordan
Mental Health in Primary 
Schools



Friday 3rd of March on 
the school oval. 

Families are welcome 
to attend and watch 

their children.

Please sign in at the 
table on the oval. 

12:30-12:45 - Grade 6
12:45-1:00 - Grade 4
1:00-1:15 - Grade 3
1:15- 1:30 - Grade 5
2:00- 2:15 - Grade 2
2:15-2:30 - Grade 1

2:30-2:45 - Foundation & Melton Minis
2:45: Whole School viewing of the Teacher Slime

If you haven't received your fundraising form please pop past the 
office to collect one. Don’t forget to log in to Compass to provide 

consent.

Come to school in a white t shirt and some old bottoms that 
can get a little messy!

Sunglasses and sweatbands will be provided!





Melton Minis will run on a Friday 
afternoon 2:05-2:55 pm in room 7.

We look forward to seeing you 
there.

Term 1 dates: 
Fri: 10th Feb, 24th Feb, 3rd March 
(fun run 2:30pm on the oval)17th 
March, 31st March 

Melton Minis is a 
program run by Mrs 
Sutherland for any 
younger siblings of 
enrolled students at 
MPS. 
No age is too young. 
We complete a different 
activity each week so it 
doesn't matter if you 
can’t come every week



Planning 
for the 
year 
ahead



Helping Hands

Are you able to spare a hand?

Melton Primary is looking for some ‘helping hands’ to assist with 
various school fundraising events.
You do not have to be able to commit to every scheduled event, 
we are grateful for any time you can spare.
We are holding a meeting (to share possible fundraising ideas 

and get to know each other) on Thursday 23rd of 
Feb at 2:15pm. We will be meeting in Room 7

We would love to see everyone there. 

Mrs Sutherland 



Headlice
We have recently had a couple of reported cases of Headlice to 

the Office. We advise that all families please check your child’s hair 
and treat if necessary.
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